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From the Chapter Director 
Short and Sweet                                                                                                                                                      

   Well the editor says it’s time again and I have nothing to send to him, so 

here it goes I’ll see if I can wing it! Get it Wing It! Yes I agree bad on the 

pun but what the! 

Our month has been a rather busy one outside of chapter doings as we had 

our week and a half vacation with the grandkids. With that said we took of 

the day after the August meeting and headed south! We did have a great 

time and the kids did as well but won’t boar you with those details. Seeing 

as our vacation was during the time of the social we were not able to attend 

like we wanted to seeing as it was a test to see if it might be a replacement 

meeting place for the chapter! With that said and having a deadline of the 

26th I have weighed all of the pros and cons of making the change, and have decided that we will keep the meeting 

at Trotters. One of the biggest factors in making a change was the stairs that we need to climb in order to get to the 

meeting place, but there were numerous pluses that weighed against the change for now! You notice I say for now 

as we are always looking for a place which is convenient, has good food at a reasonable price, and will allow us a 

meeting place which is quiet and available on the first Thursday of the month. Those of you that have given us your 

opinion, we thank you and want to let you know that no opinion went to the wayside! 

Well seeing as our editor needs this Saturday I won’t be able to add a few words on our Chapter Picnic Ride / 

Former Progressive Dinner Ride as that happens on Saturday! The picnic will take place of the Progressive dinner 

ride but will still be starting with breakfast at the home of JD & Carol Miller. Following breakfast, we will go out 

for the day of riding and eating all sorts of good food.  

After a long day of riding it will be time to go home, clean up the trike, and get it ready for Monday morning! 

Monday Morning you say what is happening on Monday morning? Well we have a group of 4 bikes, along with a 

truck and trailer headed out for WING DING! Yes Cindy Duffield will be driving their truck pulling the toy hauler 

trailer, while Jeff is riding the 1800 with Manuel, and following will be Neena Stoner on the Spyder, and her son 

Jeff on the 1500, and then Joe and Patti Diambri on the trike! This will be the first real trip on the trike so hope for 

the best! 

Well like I noted it off the Wing Ding and Mr. Harter has agreed to run the meeting in our absence, so thanks ahead 

of time to him for doing that! 

 

Chapter V 

Valley Wings News 

 

Chapter Directors:                            Meets 1st Thursday 6:00pm 

Joe & Patti Diambri                            Trotter’s Restaurant  

253-630-8463                             825 Harvey Rd, Auburn, 



Watch out Billings and 2016 Wing Ding as Chapter V is on their way and will be well represented as along with the 

earlier group, there are 4 more from Chapter V going to be there! Last I heard Garry, Vic, J.D. & Carol were all 

planning on going as well so beware Wing Ding! 

Your Chapter Directors 

Joe & Patti Diambri                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
                                                                                                                                                                                                          

                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                    

ASSISTANT CHAPTER DIRECTORS:                                           

                                                                                Stepping up   

         On the 28
th
 of July I stepped up to the next level by making 

the purchase of Nick Ferderer’s 2003 1800. This process started 

over a year ago when he asked if we would be interested in 

buying it. The decision was a hard one due to how much I have 

enjoyed riding my 1500 and all the work I have put into it. 

Making that leap required lots of thought and looking at all the 

pros and cons.  

            After picking it up and riding it home which was the first time I had ridden this one 

on the open road, I could tell there were things I would have to get used to. The ride feel is 

different along with all the ergonomics of the seat, shifter, clutch and controls. I spent 

some time right away doing some cleaning and polishing and pulling side panels to get 

used to the different lay out of the bike. Even though the bike is pretty loaded with extras, I 

could see that some of the chrome was worn and scratched. I replaced a few parts that 

looked the worst and am slowly going to refurbish the rest when I can.  

            After close to 1000 miles now and I am feeling good about the bike and the new 

feel of it. In preparation for Wing Ding, I spent a week taking it apart to clean, fix, and add 

wiring and lights. The main things I needed to do were to add hard wiring for heated gear 

front and back. Relocate the wire for the battery tender. Fix the trailer wire hook up and 

change it to the right type, Put in some switches and wire it for Light Parade lights and 

accent LED’s. Just figuring out how to get the saddle bags off was a chore. Not as easy or 

quick to take the 1800 apart as the 1500.  

            Time to put it all back together to be ready for the trip to Billings. As you are 

reading this we are at Wing Ding 38 and enjoying the fun activities. Next month I will be 

writing all about the trip and how it went. Until then, ride safe.       

 Jeff & Cindy Duffield                                            

https://www.megapixl.com/welcome-back-to-school-title-written-in-a-chalk-board-illustration-56368884


                                     

      Looking Back “04” Ken’s “Easy Rider” 2004 Harley Soft tail and Marion’s 2000 

1500  

                 

                     

 

                                                                                               

                                                                

 

From the Chapter Educator:   

            

 

 

 

 

September Newsletter ï Road Debris ï Using the SEE acronym 

 
 

 
 



As our riding season comes to a close for most of the motorcycle riders, I would like to bring your attention to a 
colorful season that is being painted across our northwest landscape right before our eyes. 

This color season is happening just before the winter sets as the deciduous trees (i.e. maple, elm, aspen, 
blueberry, apple, peach, etc.) turn from their verdure shades of green of the summer months to the yellows, reds, 
and browns of the fall months before the tree leaves plummet to the ground preparing for their long winter nap 
under the snow. 

I would like to bring to your attention to a dangerous time that may cross your path when you least expect it to 
happen to you. It is going to be a time when you are fully absorbed in the surrounding scenery. It will catch you 
while you are gawking at all the different spectacular colors, smelling autumnôs smells, and being chilled by the 
crisp air of the autumn season itself. All of those experiences are there for you and can only be enjoyed by the 
motorcyclist. Respecting the ñcagedò vehicle of course, the sensations felt riding a motorcycle and sensing 
autumnôs pleasure is not quite the same. This spectacular scenery can and will no doubt catch you off your guard in 
a moment of relaxation while sensing autumnôs pleasure on a mountain roadway. 

September and October are harvest times which bring with the season a slow tractor pulling hay or trailer full of 
wood. We must also realize those are not the only dangers lurking on the roadway during this time of year. Watch 
out for the rocks on the roadway sliding down from our tall northwest mountains loosened during the heavy rainy 
season washing away the dirt that was holding the rocks in place and then having the hot sun expanding the rocks 
loosening them from the mountainside. Then there are the tire snakes breaking loose from those recapped tires off 
cars or semi-trucks. Seasonal hazards are many, as we close this seasonôs riding adventures. Your awareness to 
these things is critical to your safety. 

Scenic road dangers are as dangerous as avoiding heavy traffic dangers ï SEE and AVOID. Remember the 12-
second rule ñSEE ï Search - Evaluate ï Executeñ, while you are in heavy traffic. That ñin-trafficò rule can also apply 
when you are out carving a pathway through the canyon roadway. Many dangers are coming at you from the side 
of the road just as in the dangerous city intersection.  

A danger lurking and waiting for you is the lonely chunk of wood that has fallen out of some wood cutterôs truck. 
The single piece of wood that is maybe 18-inches long and about six-inches thick that was perfectly cut to fit in a 
wood stove. You know, that ñfriendlyò piece of wood that becomes hot enough to warm water for tea, popcorn, or 
oneôs feet. That single piece of wood that may have fallen out of an unsecured wood pile stacked high on a truck or 
trailer. Take note that more than likely, the stack of wood has no doubt over-grossed the vehicle or trailer weight 
limits having the potential of bursting an over-loaded tire or break a trailer axle. You know the type of woodsman 
weôre are talking about here, the one trying to get every last piece of wood so they wonôt run out of wood for the this 
season. They probably think that the load will be OK because it has maybe a few straps to tie the load down. If they 
really take the time, they may even cover the wood with a tarp that still may not prevent a single hunk of wood from 
slipping out from under the tarp cover. Little does the woodsman realize (or ignore out-right) that the wood may shift 
its position as the driver rounds that blind curve (found most often in our northwest mountains) or maybe having the 
load shift as they are head down the winding mountain road just a bit too fast. 

It only takes a single piece of wood in the roadway that will ruin a motorcyclistôs whole day. That one piece of wood 
slips from the grasp of the tie down, slips from under the tarp, bounces off the truckôs bumper, and works its way off 
the truck onto the roadway. Of course, the driver does not see that single chunk of wood as it bounces out of the 
truck and lands right in the middle of the road on one of our Northwestôs blind curves. And, even if the woodsmen 
did see the wood come off his truck, what are the chances that the driver will go back to pick up that fallen piece of 
wood to clear the roadway for the unsuspecting motorcyclist or other vehicle? Are you going to bet you can safely 
negotiate a blind curve without seeing a chunk of wood lying in your path? 

The scenario might be that the motorcycle driver is gazing at all the beautiful trees and their awesome colors. Just 
for a moment or two, the motorcyclist glances at the far distance mountain caps which may have its first fallen snow 
dusting their peaks to add to all the beauty and splendor. In just those few seconds, the motorcyclistôs day can be 
altered forever because of a chunk of wood. 

SEEing is an important part of roadway survival skills that should be in your ñtool boxò. 

The acronym - SEE ï SEARCH ï EVALUATE - EXECUTE. Hone in on your SEEing skill with a little practical 
application and bring the SEE concept into your tool bag of survival techniques. Apply the SEE rule to avoid debris 
in you path. Use the 12-second awareness rule by applying that same survival method to when in the mountains, 
coming around a blind curve, allowing you to notice that hunk of wood that has obviously fallen out of the vehicleôs 
ñsecuredò load. 

Although, it is a Washington State law that loads must be secured and covered, many wood cutter drivers may not 
follow or practice this law. To give those drivers an excuse not to follow the law, many times the driver is unaware 
that their load will shift, allowing a piece (or two) of wood to fall out from the stack while sitting in the truck bed or 
trailer, pleading ignorance when caught breaking that law. On average, 400 accidents involving road debris on the 



roadway occur each year on Washington State highways. Ignorance of the law excuses no man from following the 
law. 

The Washington State law for unsecured loads that maybe violated is called: "Rules of the Road," RCW 46.61.655 
and is enforced by Washington State Patrol. 

RIDE SAFE. Safety is an option and a safe ride is MANDATORY 

GWRRA Chapter Educator –  

JOHN E. DOUGHTY 

                                                                   
  
  

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

    THE WHALE  OF A PICNIC  

Vic & Sharon Parr 

After advertising on our bulletin board for several weeks that Chapter O was going to have their annual Whale of a 

Picnic event and that it would be a great “ride” event for our chapter Sharon and I left our house and headed for a 

meeting with our group at the Poodle Dog restaurant in Fife.  We arrived a little earlier than our scheduled 8:30 am 

time and waited for any other chapter members.  Time passed and after 15 minutes past our scheduled departure 

time we figured no one else was going to show.  A couple of other guys on Harleys and BMWs were near us and 

one came over and asked if we were going on a benefit ride.  I answered that we were not and shortly after we left 

as a group of one. 

We arrived at Jarstad Park near Gorst in time for registration and a preliminary browsing around the silent auction 

tables.  Refreshments were set out on other tables and we had to sample several of the pastries along with a cup of 

coffee.  Pretty soon it was time to go on the ride that was outlined in a handout, but still no other Chapter V 

members were in the area.  That’s OK, we decided not to play just in our own sandbox but joined up with Ted and 

Debbie Moore’s group.  Ted was our road captain and we volunteered for the tail gunner position. 

The weather was starting to get rather hot and as long as we kept moving it wasn’t too uncomfortable.  Our route 

took us though many woods and very welcomed shade.  Traveling near the water’s edge of the Sound was a treat in 

coolness and scenery.  Of course, we had to share the road with some construction crews and other unhappy 

drivers.  But it was a good, safe ride of about 60 miles.  Thanks Ted. 

We arrived back at the park after the ride and found plenty of shade in which to park our trusty steeds.  We once 

again checked out the silent auction tables and did some socializing.  Pretty soon someone shouted that the chow 

line was open and we joined in the line of people.  We had BBQ pulled pork on a bun (if desired), baked beans, 

corn on the cob, and cole slaw.  Of course the dessert tables were too enticing and several trips were necessary to 

sample some of the sweet-tooth items. 

We were entertained by Dave Shafer (aka Dream Weaver) during and after our meal.  We met many old friends and 

gained several new ones.  Soon it was time to close the silent auction tables and distribute the merchandise to the 

highest bidders.  Door prizes were awarded along with the bug target winner (Debbie Moore), pre-registration 

winner, 50-50 and grand prize winners.  I really think they lost my tickets. 

The event soon drew to a close and people started heading to other places.  We had a fun time and really had hoped 

that more people from our chapter had joined us.  Maybe next year? 

                                           

http://www.litter.wa.gov/laws.html


                                           
 

Greetings from Chapter Couple 
  
                                                             Wing Ding Bound  

    On the 29
th
 of August we left for Wing Ding. The plans are laid out and here is what we 

did. Monday morning, Cindy and I, Manuel,  Joe and Patti, Nena and her Son Jeff met in 

Covington for our departure. We had Cindy and Manuel in our Truck pulling our Toy 

Hauler trailer with my 1500 inside. We decided to take the 1500 with us to see if we could 

find a buyer. Joe and Patti were on their Trike pulling my little trailer with gear in it. Nena 

on the Spider, and her Son on her 1500, she still needs to find a buyer for it. I was on my 

1800. Our route takes us to Hwy 18 and then I-90. We will stop in North Bend for 

breakfast and to get our bodies prepared for the bumpy I-90 route east. We know we will 

have to make several fuel stops for all the bikes and the fuel hungry truck. This will give 

the bike riders time to stretch the legs. Taking I-90 past Moses Lake will be a new one for 

me since owning a Goldwing, I have not ridden to Spokane since 1995, when I made the 

trip on a GL1200 Oliver Trike. It will be the first time in Idaho and Montana on the bike 

for me. Our stop for the night is going to be at Lincoln’s Silver Dollar Motel and Campsite 

in Haugan Montana. Here we will set up camp and rest for 

the night. The next morning early we will pack up, eat and hit 

the road for the second leg of the trip to Billings. The 

weather at this time of the year in Montana is still warm, but 

it can be cold in the morning. We are looking at highs in the 

low 80’s and lows in the low 50’s. Might need some heated 

gear for those mornings getting started. Our arrival in 

Billings should be midafternoon in time to get checked in and 

prepared for the welcoming party to be held downtown. Like Reno last year, this should be 

a fun kick off to Wing Ding and give us our first look at how many bikes, trikes and 

GWRRA members are there. The fun things we will be doing are the Light Parade 

Wednesday night, rides around the area, Beartooth Hwy ride, Bike Show, and Grand 

Parade. I should be coming back with a new windshield at the least, what other goodies 

from the vendors is an unknown at this point. Our trip home will start Sunday morning and 

I am sure it will be sad to leave. We will stop again in Haugan for the night and finish the 

ride/drive home Monday. Stay tuned for next month’s article about all the details of Wing 

Ding 38 in Billings.                 

 

Jeff and Cindy           
                                                                                                                       

https://www.megapixl.com/smiling-sun-illustration-14365971


                                                                      

                                          

Motorist Awareness 

                 DISTRACTED DRIVERS  

Oh, yeah – we know who they are.  We see them every time we are on the hi-

ways and by-ways.  They are the ones who are guilty of: 

1. Admiring the surrounding scenery 

2. Drinking (not necessary alcoholic beverages) 

3. Reading maps 

4. Writing on paper note pads 

5. Managing audio systems (radio, cd, etc) 

6. Reading 

7. Plucking eyebrows 

8. Putting on makeup 

9. Shaving 

10. Smoking (including trying to light or put out the tobacco object) 

11. Eating (thank you take-out fast food places) 

12. Passengers (included youngsters or adults interfering with the drivers attention) 

13. Other accidents where more attention is given to what may have happened. 

14. Adjusting location on GPS 

15. Talking/texting on cell phones 

16. Working with the i-pad or other similar hardware device 

These are just several distractions that come to mind.  Any one of these, among others, can temporarily take our 

mind off the main purpose of safely driving our vehicle.  It is a small wonder that the safety officials start having 

Distracted Driver lookouts.  It seems like the only one that is subject to a ticket is talking/texting on a cell phone.  

All others may lead to a ticket after an accident occurs.  By then, it is too late.   

Now, we might re-examine the above list and then let me ask you to truthfully tell me– how many are you guilty 

of?  Will any of these come to mind the next time you are tempted and help you to pay that dime to pay attention 

and be more aware of your driving habits? 

Vic Parr 

Motorist Awareness Coordinator                                                               

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    



                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

                                                                                           

FROM THE CHAPTER TECHNICAL ADVISOR:            

 

 What an entertaining month it has been. 

 

First off, I went with my son Richard to the drag races courtesy of James 

and Katrina since they were working there. I have never been to anything 

like that before and the vibrations in my bones as they were racing down the 

track was something I have never experienced before. I had a great time. 

 

My Wing was scheduled to go into Honda to get some maintenance done 

and it ended up having repairs done also. 

 

A co-worker backed into it and caused $2800.00 in damage. He thought he could just pay me for the 

broken mirror. So, he didn't look and backed into the left saddlebag and the bike rolled forward and 

busted the mirror off and then rolled farther and damaged the fairing. Vic went and retrieved it on the 25th 

and brought it back to my house on the 25th. Thank God for retired friends!!! 

 

My insurance covered the damage to my bike as he didn't have any. I'm sure that my insurance will be 

going after him to get reimbursed. 

  

Something that I wanted to ask about is, does anyone know where the coolant overflow bottle is on an 

1800? I don't think much thought is put into the cooling of that massive power plant. It easy to check on 

the 1800. Just pop off the right side cover and it's at the bottom of the frame by the alternator. Kind of a 

strange place to put it but I think they were running out of room.  
Dennis  

                                              

                       

                                                                                                                                                                                         

http://www.123rf.com/photo_6513479_maintenance-and-repair.html
http://www.123rf.com/photo_10936648_repairman-with-tools.html
https://www.megapixl.com/seamless-panoramic-background-with-school-building-in-flat-style-illustration-51407524


                               

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

FROM THE CHAPTER SECRETARY        
                GWRRA Chapter "V" Aug 6th 2016 
 
Our secretary is once again out of town 
       
Jan Ljunggren, Secretary                                                  
  

                                                                                         

                                           -turkey-time.gifhttp:/u/clipar t/img/turkeys/run-turkey-time.gif                           

                                                                                     

FROM THE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER EDITORS  

                                                                                         

    The hidden number for August was Frank Hearron and he didn’t attend 

the gathering. Hope you’re feeling better Frank.     

    If you want to win you must show up at our meetings. and you check 

the entire newsletter when you’re looking for your membership number, 

it can be rather difficult. It might be spelled out or just printed out as a 

number or both ways. If  you find your number its good for a $10.00 

dinner refund at the current meeting, honored before 50/50 drawings.  

    We still have some good riding weather out there, however we’re starting to have the leaf’s drying out 

and falling and accumulating on corners which can have hidden pitfalls, such as gravel. So watch your 

cornering when turning into driveways. 

    Your editor is looking for snap shots that may be humorous or educational or just plain dumb, of you or 

the group and whatever would be interesting to publish in our newsletters. It helps our newsletter from 

being a drag.     

     

Be careful out there.    



Ken/Marion                                                    

                                                                          

                                                                                                                                                                  

        Recipe Corner - September 

 

Ginger & Peach Muffins  

Ingredients 

These gingery peach muffins are perfect for a mid-morning breakfast, or great packed up for a picnic. 

Ginger and peach are a surprisingly good combination, but you could use other stone fruit if you prefer.   

¶ 130g oat bran 

¶ 130g wholegrain spelt flour, sifted 

¶ 100g white spelt flour, sifted 

¶ 1 teaspoon baking powder 

https://www.megapixl.com/restaurant-food-menu-design-with-chalkboard-background-illustration-41203812


¶ 1 teaspoon bicarbonate of soda 

¶ ½ teaspoon salt 

¶ 75g unsalted butter, melted and cooled 

¶ 300g honey 

¶ 240ml milk 

¶ 250ml natural yoghurt 

¶ 1 large free-range egg 
¶ 3 pieces stem ginger in syrup, roughly chopped 

 

FOR THE TOPPING:  

¶ 20g unsalted butter  

¶ 1 tablespoon honey 

¶ 1 piece stem ginger in syrup, finely chopped 

¶ 3 ripe but firm peaches, halved, pitted and each half sliced into 3 

Method 
1. Preheat the over to 180˚C. Grease a non-stick 9-hole muffin tray or line the tray with 9 

paper muffin cases.  

2. Start by making the topping. Place a medium frying pan over a high heat and add the 

butter, honey and stem ginger. Heat until the mixture really starts to bubble and sizzle, 

cook, stirring, for 2 minutes and then add the peaches, tossing them in the bubbling 

mixture. Remove the pan from the heat and set aside to cool.  

3. To make the muffins, sift the dry ingredients into a large bowl. Add the wet ingredients to 

the bowl and, using a large metal spoon or spatula, fold gently until everything is 

thoroughly incorporated.  

4. Spoon the mixture into the prepared muffin tray and gently place 2 slices of peach on top 

of each muffin, pushing 1 slice slightly into the mix. Spoon over any juices and bake in the 

oven for 25-30 minutes. Remove from the oven, allow to cool for a minute or so and then 

twist each muffin out of its tin (or, if the muffins are in paper cases, lift them out of the 

tray) and place on a wire rack to cool.  

                           

CHAPTER BIRTHDAYS                  CHAPTER ANNIVERSARYS    

                                                                  

 
 

John Doughty 28                                                                                                                           

Nancy Johnson  27            

Carmi Jorgensen 14   

                              



                                              

Something to chuckle over  

 
I want to die peacefully in my sleep, like my grandfather. Not screaming and yelling like the passengers 
in his car. 
 

I find it ironic that the colors red, white, and blue stand for freedom until they are flashing lights behind 
you. 
 
I'm great at multitasking. I can waste time, be unproductive, and procrastinate all at once. 

 

 

       

Monthly Calendar Events & Rides 

 

 If you need any 2016 month/events ï go to chapter V web page click on Calendars  

 

Special Note:  

 

                                                        

 

 

  
 



ƹ Aug 2016 ~ September 2016 ~ Oct 2016 Ʒ 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1  
Wing Ding 

Chapter V Meeting 

2  
Wing Ding 

 

3  
Wing Ding 

 

4  
Wing Ding 

Ride for Kids 

5 Labor Day 
 

6  
 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
 

11 Patriot Day 
 

12  
 

13  
 

14  
 

15  
Chapter v Social 

16  
 

17  
WA-P Oyster Feed 
 
ARC Traiining 

18  
WA-P Oyster Feed 

19  
 

20  
 

21  
 

22 Fall begins 

(Northern H.) 

 

23  
 

24  
Chapter V Maint 
Workshop 
 
ARC Traiining 

25  
 

26  
 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

Notes: 

 

Day:                    Time:                  Chapter:                             Location: 

1
st
 Thu                6:00 PM               WA-V Auburn                     Trotters Restaurant 825 Harvey Rd  Auburn WA 

1st Sat  9:00 AM  WA-M Yakima  Branding Iron Restaurant, Toppenish, WA. 98948  
1st Sat  10:00 AM  WA-X Vancouver  Hometown Buffet 7809-B NE Vancouver Plaza Vancouver,.  
1st Sat  9:00 AM  WA-R Walla Walla  Smiths Family Restaurant 1425 W Pine St, Walla Walla  WA  
1st Sat 8:00 AM  WA-B Bremerton  Airport Diner 8803 Stet HWY  3  SW Port Orchard, WA  

2nd Tue  6:00 PM  WA-H Lynden  Fairway Family Restaurant 1726 Front St Lynden, WA  
2nd Fri  6:30 PM  WA-Y Enumclaw  Krainôs Corner Restaurant 39929 264th SE Enumclaw, WA 
6th Day 1:Oclock ABCDEFGH Trotters three 8 nine 6 three one 
2nd Sat  9:00 AM  WA-L Kennewick  Red Lion 2525 North 20th Ave. Pasco, WA 
2nd Sat 
2

nd
 Sat                            

6:00 PM 
8:00 AM  

WA-Z Centralia 
WA-Q Puyallup 

Ramblim Jacks Ribeye 1335 Rush Rd. Chehalis 
Lady Luck Cowgirl 14114 Pacific Ave S Tacoma  

2nd Sun  8:30 AM  WA-D Aberdeen  Duffyôs Restaurant 1605 Simpson Ave Aberdeen, WA  
3rd Sat  8:30 AM  WA-E Bellevue  Kenmore Lanes 7638 NE Bothell Way Kenmore, WA 
3rd Sat  1:00 PM  WA-P Longview  Sizzler 936 Ocean Beach Hwy Longview, WA, 98632  
3rd Sun  8:00 AM  WA-I Olympia  Hawks Prairie Restaurant 8306 Quinault Drive NE Lacey, WA 
3rd Sun  8:00 AM  WA-N Spokane  Golden Corral Buffet & Grill 7717 N Division St Spokane, WA.  
4th Sat  8:30 AM  WA-A Seattle  Old Country Buffet 1816 S 320

th
 Federal Way 

4th Sat  8:00 AM  WA-O Port Orchard  Airport Diner 8803 Stet HYW 3 SW Port Orchard, WA  

  

http://www.wing-ding.org/
http://www.wing-ding.org/
http://www.wing-ding.org/
http://www.wing-ding.org/



